MINUTES OF THE 1993 HRC BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING


JUNE 5, 1993   ST. LOUIS, MO





CALL TO ORDER	 - President Rob Clark  8:40 AM





ROLL CALL		 - Secretary Robert Steiner





	Officers  -	Rob Clark, Walt Queen, Robert Steiner, Roger Davis


	Directors -	There were 31 Board members present, and 27 Proxies or Elected Board of Directors.  The total number of votes was 62  -  4 Exec. Officers and 58 Board members.





READING & APPROVAL OF 1992 MINUTES   - Secretary Robert Steiner





There was one correction requested by Secretary Bob.  It was to show that the request from Don Ley in NEW BUSINESS item H, was approved by the Board of Directors as a recommendation.





Secretary Robert Steiner moved that the minutes be accepted as amended. Charles Wyblie supported and the motion carried.  





COMMITTEE REPORTS


AUDIT





Chairman - A. Ray Sims assisted by� Bill Rath Dana Giovannello and Pete Stritzinger.





The audit committee reported their findings and a complete financial statement is included with these minutes.  Copy enclosed as exhibit "A".





This statement from that report was read by A. Ray Sims: "We have reviewed specific and general income and expense transactions for the fiscal year ending 5/31/93, and it is our opinion that all entries, accounts and other documentation are appropriate and correct as stated".





GRAND





Tim Gibson, Chairman of the committee provided a report on the 1992 Fall and 1993 Spring Grands, and a complete copy is attached to these minutes.    Copy enclosed as EXHIBIT "B".





The Fall 1993 HRC Grand Hunt will be run in Texas, and will be co-hosted by the Big "D" and Lone Star HRC clubs.





A new form for requesting permission to host the Grand has been developed and during the previous week, a copy mailed to all Board members.  The 1994 HRC Grand Hunt locations and host club(s) have not been chosen.





RULES





John Klomp, Running Rules Committee Chairman reported on the proposed changes and the outcome of the vote on them.  A copy of the tally sheet by proposal and region is attached to these minutes.    see EXHIBIT "C"





In other matters related to the functions of the Running Rules Committee, John informed the Board that a new proposal form will be developed for standardizing the presentation of proposals in the future.





He also said that it will be necessary to elect Regional Rules Committee members in each region, since the Running Rules Committee terms run concurrently with the elected HRC Executive Committee.  This election should be held within 60 days.








10:05 AM  Don Spaulding moved - seconded by Ray Sims to break.  approved





REPORT OF OFFICERS





President: Rob Clark





President Clark reported that in his opinion the current HRC Executive Committee has done an excellent job of putting HRC's house in order.  We set goals, challenged each other, and embarked upon a journey together.





As a result of the exceptional organizational skills of Bob Steiner, his knowledge of the established past policies and procedures and where to find documentation, we have a draft of a Standard Operating Procedures Manual. There will be a task force of 5 members appointed along with the HRC Executive Committee to complete the manual, with a goal of having it presented for adoption at the HRC annual meeting in 1994.  This manual will be passed along to future Executive Committee's to assure the continuity of operations.





Roger Davis established an exceptional degree of professionalism in the accounting and reporting of HRC financial matters.  Roger expanded upon and has provided substantial description of the duties and responsibilities of the Treasurer which are included in the Operating manual.  He will further advise the Board of Directors on these issues in his report.





President Clark recommended that HRC appoint a Marketing and Public Relations Task Force to develop relations with several major corporations.





There is a definite need for the Field Representatives to take a more pro-active role in their regions.  The Field Representative should be a center of pivot in each region, and the person through whom all issues are to be addressed.  Advancements were made in this area in the meeting held Thursday evening with the Field Representatives that are here.  Their role was more clearly defined and reiterated to them to be sure they all understand it.





1. The Field Representative is to be the first contact in the chain of command, and when they are bypassed in favor of an Executive Committee member or U.K.C., will be included by referral.  The U.K.C. and HRC Executive Committee wishes to remain in the position of being available, however, need to use their available time to complete the many relationships that have been initiated.





2. They are to schedule one (1) regional meeting of all clubs per year. They should invite a national officer to attend the regional meeting.





3. They are to "Coordinate, promote and assist in the instruction of two (2) Judges/Handler Seminars within each Region, each year".





Because of the growth we are experiencing, we may soon need to revise the regional boundaries.


UKC RELATIONSHIP:





I am most grateful for the support we receive from the leadership at UKC.  Mr. Fred Miller and Andy Johnson have demonstrated confidence in your Executive Committee and are most cooperative and willing to assist us when we call upon them.  Their commitment to the Hunting Retriever Club is stronger than ever, as evidenced by the statement by Mr. Miller that, "We are not here to be a roadblock, but as a facilitator".  They have agreed to adopt and/or research several policies we feel are necessary, some of which you will have the opportunity to cast confirming votes on later in this meeting.





U.K.C. has approved of our request that the words, "Conceived by Hunters for Hunters" be made a permanent part of the HRC logo.





U.K.C. will review the "60 day rule" to assist our growth.





U.K.C. will provide a monthly update of our Judges list to the HRC Secretary, who will in turn be able to provide monthly updates to the Field Reps.





U.K.C. will research the possibility of adding the Started dogs that have earned all their points to the Honor Roll in the magazine.





U.K.C. has approved of our request that we establish a policy regarding the use of electronic devices in the process of reviewing a judges decision. U.K.C. will research the legalities of this issue and if possible add the statement to the HRC rule book, to specifically "eliminate the use of any electronic Audio or Video recording device(s) or recorded materials, in the process of reviewing a judges decision".





U.K.C. has previously approved of our request that every Judge have completed a Hunter Safety course, even before apprenticing to become a Judge.





Together, we share a great concern over the proliferation of "COMPETITIVE EVENTS" by HRC clubs for dogs and people.  The HRC Executive Committee has been advised by Mr. Miller that the HRC Rule Book is copyrighted and may only be used for a U.K.C. licensed event, hosted by an HRC and U.K.C. approved Club.  U.K.C. and HRC names may not be used in association with any of these events.  U.K.C. will not ever license any such event.





Seminars have been presented in most regions to date and are scheduled for the summer and fall in all regions.  The seminar materials were reviewed by the blue ribbon panel and then transformed into the current format by Brian Miller and Tim Gibson.





Vice-President Walt Queen





Walt thanked the retiring officers for their contribution and expressed gratitude for having had the opportunity to have served with them.





Secretary Robert Steiner did not give a report.





Treasurer Roger Davis





All financial data provided to HRC Board members is confidential and may not be copied or provided to any person(s) or group.  The information from the sheets may be provided verbally to your club members.





Treasurer Roger reported on the current status of the HRC and that an Audit Committee had reviewed the statements of account.  Roger moved and Allen Draper seconded, to accept the financial statement, and the report of the Audit Committee.  A financial statement of all HRC accounts was distributed to members present and is included herein.  See exhibit "D"





Roger explained the transition of expenses of the Field Representatives from the U.K.C. to the HRC.  HRC was able to assume more control of the Field Reps. and their associated costs as a direct result of the financial support of Purina Corporation.





Roger discussed the requirements of a non-profit Corporation such as HRC and the advice received from the Tax Attorneys relative to his inquiry.  The HRC as it is currently established with the IRS, is limited to accepting a maximum of 35% of it's total revenue from any outside source. While it is very apparent that HRC must change it's practice of accounting for it's funds, his general recommendation was to separate Corporate donations into a holding account which must be a 501C3 Corporation and may result in the establishment of an HRC Foundation for these purposes.  The funds from clubs dues, membership dues, hunt fees, etc. must be segregated from donations.  He recommended that the new treasurer establish 2 accounts as part of the transformation process.





The HRC Executive Committee has approved the employment of Mahoney & Associates to continue the review of, and guidance of HRC in tax related matters, including filing of possible amendments necessary for the last three years.





Roger said, "Additionally, I am asking for a motion to allow the HRC Treasurer to continue to employ an accounting professional for the preparation of HRC annual tax returns".





Moved by John Mann to "approve the efforts of the HRC Executive Committee to establish a 501C3 Corporation".  seconded by Pete Stritzinger  and carried





Chris Christopher moved, "to allow the HRC Treasurer to continue to employ an accounting professional for the annual preparation of HRC tax returns". seconded by A. Ray Sims     carried





Roger asked for questions about the proposed 1993/1994 budget and then moved to accept the budget as presented.  seconded by Steve Weinberg    carried





Charles Wyblie moved, seconded by Bob Huschle to recess for lunch.  carried





Following lunch the meeting continued with these reports.





President Clark reconvened the meeting at 12:30 PM.





President Clark said that there were several persons asking questions about the "COMPETITIVE EVENTS" he referred to earlier, during the lunch break.  We are not referring to the type of events you have at your hunts for fund raising like super singles, scrambles, etc.  What we are talking about are events established with these goals as their primary basis for existence. For example, an event that would use the AKC, HRC/UKC and NAHRA rule books, and the event was a challenge which resulted in a first, second, third, etc. Your clubs may continue the other type of fun events.





UKC FIELD REPRESENTATIVE


Omar Driskill, the UKC Field Representative declined to speak.








OLD BUSINESS


No old business was brought to the floor.





NEW BUSINESS





NOMINATING COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSON  - Karen Stone





A report was presented regarding the members that were on the committee and the nominees for office.  See exhibit "E"





President Clark then asked for volunteers to assist in tabulating the votes. The selected members were Dana Giovanello and A. Ray Sims.





VOTING ON PROPOSALS





	1. HRC BY-LAWS CHANGES  - Vice President Walt Queen conducted the explanation of the proposed revisions to the HRC Constitution.  The first item approved was to amend the proposal to remove the strikeout section on page 9 from consideration.  While there were two votes conducted on separate parts of the proposal, Bob Steiner moved to approve the proposal, Seconded by Omar Driskill.  The amendments were approved as presented by a clear 2/3 majority.





A copy of the revised HRC Constitution & By-Laws is included with these minutes.





	2. RUNNING RULES CHARTER CHANGES  -  FAILED





	3. SEMINAR DISCONTINUANCE  - John Mann moved, seconded by Danny Queen. 	The proposal was withdrawn at the request of the proposer.





	4. RESTRICT SEMINAR MATERIAL TO APPROVED  -  FAILED





	5. MAJOR EXPENDITURES APPROVED BY BOARD  - FAILED





	6. REVISE JUDGES SEMINAR REQUIREMENTS  -  PASSED





	7. APPROVE HUNTER SAFETY REQUIREMENT - IMPLEMENTED AT REQUEST OF HRC


       PASSED





	8. LIMIT RUNNING RULES CHANGES TO EVERY OTHER YEAR   -  FAILED








IX.	OTHER NEW BUSINESS





	A. USE OF POPPERS  - The HRC National Executive Committee be on record as recommending that only new factory loaded poppers be used at all HRC events.





APPROVAL	Moved Walt Queen      Support Rodney House       Approved   





	B. John Mann moved, that HRC Inc. require that only new factory loaded poppers be used at all Preliminary and Licensed HRC Hunts.  After discussion that to require them might place a liability on HRC, the motion was withdrawn.





	C. President Clark received a letter from the MIHRC, carried by Alice Steiner, elected board member.  Alice asked that the letter be read and discussion opened.  �The President responded to Mrs. Steiners letter to the Board of Directors. 





	D. Pete Stritzinger moved to support the HRC Executive Committee's request that the words, "Conceived by Hunters for Hunters" be made a permanent part of the HRC logo.  Seconded by Omar Driskill   carried





	E. John Mann moved to allow the handler the option of requiring the use of factory loaded poppers during his/her test.  seconded by Eden Beardsall failed





	F. John Mann proposed, Robert Steiner seconded, that the previously removed amendment to the HRC By-Laws be deleted as the strikeout shows. Article VI, section D on page 9.     passed





	G. Bruce Shoup moved, Alice Steiner seconded that, "The Grand Hunt Committee strategically locate the Grands to facilitate all regions entries and spectators, instead of open bids by clubs".   failed





	H. Danny Queen moved, John Mann seconded, that no person shall be a member of the permanent Grand Hunt Committee until he/she has passed at least one Grand Hunt.   failed





	I. Anthony Tortorice moved, seconded by A. Ray Sims, that we strike from the By-Laws on page 8, Article VI Duties - Section B the following words, "The National Executive Committee, The outgoing national HRC President, and the".   failed





	J. William Gurton moved, Jeff Henton seconded that  - The HRC National Executive Committee be on record as recommending that only new factory loaded poppers and live ammunition be used at all HRC events. � failed passed.





A. Ray Sims moved, John Mann seconded, to close New Business.   passed





ELECTION OF OFFICERS





Because there was only one (1) nominee for each office, A. Ray Sims moved, seconded by Walt Queen, to suspend the By-Law requirement that two (2) persons be nominated for each office, and to elect by acclamation those nominated.   passed








X.	PRESENTATIONS & ANNOUNCEMENTS





At this time President Clark turned the floor over to the Awards & Recognition Committee, Sarah Willett & Claudene Christopher.  Plaques of thanks were presented to the HRC Executive Committee and the Field Representatives.





Adjournment  5:10 PM











Respectfully submitted this 10th day of June 1993,








Robert Steiner, Secretary
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